
																															Week	9																																													2nd	April	2019																												

Kia	Ora,	Talofa	lava,	Malo	e	lelei,	Kia	orana,	Faka	alofa	lati	ahu,	Bula,	Namaste,	Ni	Hao	and	Hello	to	everyone	

Dear	everyone,	
	
We	have	had	a	very	busy	term	with	a	number	of	new	programmes	added	in	to	the	school	
week.	Y7/8	have	had	electives	on	Mondays	where	they	can	choose	from	a	number	of	
activities	including	Cooking,	Music	making,	Robotics,	Coding,	Gardening	and	others.	
We	have	also	increased	music	in	the	school	with	singing	assemblies	and	in-class	music	
programmes.	At	Assembly	on	Friday	the	12th	we	will	be	showcasing	some	of	the	work	
done	in	music	this	term.	
	
Shirley	Hardcastle	
	
Ps	Remember	that	this	Sunday	7th	April	is	the	end	of	daylight	saving	–	Clocks	go	back	1	
hour.	
		
	

A	message	from	our	SWiS	worker,	Robert	
	
DO	you	need	some	things	for	your	family?	
		
The	Resource	Recovery	Room	offers	families	in	our	community	of	Mangere	an	opportunity	
to	obtain	used	child	&	adult	clothes,	prams,	linen	and	other	assorted	items.	If	you	are	
interested	in	coming	along	and	getting	some	of	these	items.		Please	contact	Rob	(social	
worker)	at	Viscount	School	on	021792032. 

KEY	DATES	-Term	1	
	
2nd	April	5.30		
Meeting	for	whanau,	
parents	and	caregivers	
interested	in	being	a	Board	
trustee.	
	
12th	April			
Certificate	Assembly		
9.30	Y1-4	
11.00	Y5-8	
All	welcome	
	
School	closes	at	1.30pm	
End	of	Term	1	
	

Term	2	
29th	April		
School	starts	
	
																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																

 
	

						SCHOOL	TERMS	2019	
	
4	February	-	12	April	
29	April	–	5	July	
22	July	–	27	September	
14	October	–	18	December		
					
	



	
	

We	want	everyone	to	be	a	HERO	

Here	Everyday	Ready	to	learn	and	On	time	
	

Keep	up	the	good	work	of	doing	your	best	to	be	at	school	on	time	every	school	day	–	Keep	
safe	and	have	a	good	rest	in	the	holidays.	

5.30	Tuesday		2nd	APRIL		BOARD	of	TRUSTEES	
	

A	meeting	will	be	held	with	Madeleine	East	for	parents/	caregivers		who	are	interested	in	
knowing	more	about	being	a	trustee	and	for	those	parents	who	have	already	expressed	an	

interest	in	thinking	about	being	on	the	Viscount	School	Board.			
	

SCHOOL	HOLIDAY	PROGRAMME	
	

	
	

 
 
 
	
	
	
	

	

		In	addition	to	the	holiday	programme,	SkiDs	run	Basketball	and	
Rugby	coaching	after	school	–	if	you	want	your	child	to	take	part,	make	sure	you	
return	the	form.	Limited	places.	
	
Enrolling	now	for	Before	School	care	7:	30	to	8:30	am	
After	school	care	3:00	pm	to	6	pm	
Now	also	enrolling	for	Rugby,	Basketball	and	Cricket	After	school.	
Please	call	Ferdilin	on	0210356547	to	Register	your	interest	
	
Winz	Subsidies	are	available	for	qualifying	parents	who	are	working	or	studying	or	
on	a	sickness	benefit.	

	

	

							
	

	


